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 Hello all, 

Big week. Dot points 

 We welcome Heather Brown to our staff in 2017. Heather is an 
experienced teacher with particular skills in leadership and 
literacy. She will be working 2 days a weeks to support reading 
in both the classrooms in with supporting teachers to target 
their teaching at the point of need.  
 

 A huge thanks to Nicole and Pasty who attended our final 
camp for the year. Nicole told me our students were stars on 
camp. They never disappoint. It is a huge commitment from 
staff to be away from home during camp. It is a 24 hour a day 
job. We are very lucky to staff that are always willing to attend. 
 
  

 Congratulations to Emma who is now a fully qualified swim 
teacher. Well done for all the hard work, much of it after 
school hours.  Emma and Patsy will both be teaching 
swimming next summer.  
 

 Don’t forget to check your tiqbiz account. There are lots of 
people with lots of unread messages  

 

Julie  

 

 
Calendar 

Friday 18th: Turning Orange 
Lunch Day. ( read below for 
details)  
Friday 25th: Orphund out of 
uniform day. ( annual event) 
Details next week  
Wed 30th: Visit from Narsin. See 
below for details  
Dec 

Mon 5th: Curriculum 
Day: No students  
Tues 6th: Transition day for all 
Secondary and Primary School 
in the State. All grade 6 
children will be attending their 
school for 2017 
Mon 19th: Whole school 
swimming.  Sleep Over and 
awards Picnic  
Tues 20th: Last Day 12:00 finish  
2017: 
Teachers start on Monday: 
 Jan 30th. 
All children start on Tues:  
Jan 31st 
Preps will not be at school on 
Wed 1st Feb or any other Wed 
during Feb.  
Swimming program starts on 
Monday 6th Feb and runs for 10 
days. ( 8 days for prep)  
 
 



 

 

Growing Abundance 

The final lunch order for this program will be on Dec the 1st.  Due to lack of interest Nicki has made the call 

that we will not be continuing this lunch order program in 2017 as it has not been viable for the organisers.  

 

Sporting School: 

The program had some left over funds that Patsy applied for. We now have this program for the remainder of the 

year. 

MMM where was I with this? MONDAY NEXT WEEK. ( I think  

Breakfast program  

 

Thanks:  Sam and will forgive Mary this time  

Next week: Monday: Jennifer       Thursday: Grace T  

Monday is another pancake affair so I expecting a few more takers  

Reach for the Stars: 

A huge thanks to Rob who has collated some film, music and photos. If you would like a copy, please 

provide a named USB and Rob will transfer this info for you.   

Transition dates for our 2017 Preps  

Tues 22th Nov: 2:00- 3:30 

Tues 29th Nov: 9:00- 11:30  

Tues 6th Dec: 1:00- 3:30  

(Bring teddy and lunch for our final day) 

Preps do not attend school on Wednesday for all of February.  

 

Staff mobile phones 

Please remember that staff mobile phones are for emergency contact only. Our phones are used for personal use 

and not taken to classes. If you want to contact staff please use their email accounts that are for school use only. We 

all check our emails on a regular basis.  

My phone is a slight exception to this but I also do not have my phone with me during class time.  

Grade 2-3 fundraiser 

Today’s special lunch has been a long time coming however it was a major project for our grade 2- 3 children. Thanks 

to all who helped out with the cooking and supported this fundraiser in many ways. I hope the orangutan also are 

appreciative.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Nasrin Shah Naaz  

She is a mother of two kids and she came to Australia in 2010 with her Pharmacist husband on a Skilled Migrant visa from Bangladesh.  

She used to be a University teacher and after coming here she started working with the Department for Education and Child Development, SA. 

She is multilingual and speaks Bengali, Hindi, Urdu and Arabic.     

Now she is working at Loddon Campaspe Multicultural Services as a Community Development Worker.  LCMS is a not-for-profit organization 

supporting migrants and refugees to build new lives in regional Victoria. They promote and celebrate the region’s rich diversity, multiculturalism 

and multi-faiths.  Nasrin is also a member of the Bendigo Islamic Association. 

 As a part of her project “ Islam And Bendigo,  she has presented several information session on the  topic to different service organizations such 

as Bendigo police , City of Greater Bendigo, Catholic college, Quarry hill Croquet Club and Bendigo senior secondary college .  These 

presentations helped to break through the Muslim stereotype and gave participants a clearer understanding of Islam and the challenges faced by 

Muslims in Bendigo.  Valuable insights were gained by the participants into the Muslim community in Australia including the pillars of Islam, prayer 

rituals, Ramadan fasting, Hajj, dress codes and women’s rights under Islam in a context that was easy to understand. 

 

 

Nasrin will be working with all classes on Wednesday the 30th of 

November. 

There will be a parent and staff information session at 3:45 on that day. 

The children can be at sporting schools. Please come along and learn 

with the staff so you can have an informed conversation with your 

children after school.  

Thanks Katharine for helping to organize this visit.  



 

 

 

  

Our out of uniform day is on Friday the 25th. Esther will come and visit our school to talk 

about the program on Monday at 9:00. This will be the 4th year we have supported this 

cause and it has become a regular event on our calendar.  

 

 

                                                   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Bu Fitri and Bu Tanti have been our 

special guests from Indonesian this 

week. The children have learnt some 

basic vocabulary and cultural stories 

however the highlight was the dancing.  

They have both been staying with me so 

I thought it best that I taught them a 

few necessary skills as well such as  the 

word for chooks and how not to get off 

a horse.  

We wish them well on their return to 

Indonesia on Sunday. It has been a 

valuable exchange for all. ( Including  

the cheese cake for breakfast when my 

toast and vegemite was turned down)  



 

 

  

 

 

A great time to get your seasons ticket sorted as well.  

         



 

 

 

 

 

            
 

 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


